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Ultra Electronics Holdings plc

(“Ultra” or “the Group”)

Ultra wins contracts worth $8m for HiPPAG airborne compressors

Ultra announces that its Precision Air Systems business has received further contracts to adapt and supply the HiPPAG airborne compressor for use on US military aircraft.

Under an initial contract valued at $1.8m from Sargent Fletcher Inc., a subsidiary of Cobham plc, Ultra will adapt HiPPAG for the Small Diameter Bomb (SDB) programme.  This programme is intended to retrofit existing USAF aircraft with the capability to launch small, smart, individually targeted munitions.  HiPPAG will be used to generate the pneumatic energy required accurately to eject the munitions from the aircraft.  The phase of the SDB programme that is currently funded covers the development and testing of production-representative systems.  During the next 15 years, the USAF intends to procure 2,000 SDB carriage systems, each containing a HiPPAG, and 24,000 SDB munitions.

In addition, Ultra has been awarded a $6.1m contract by the US Naval Air Systems Command for the continued procurement of HiPPAG for use on US Navy and Marine Corps aircraft.  For these applications, HiPPAG is the onboard source of pure air for cooling infra-red seekers of an aircraft’s air-to-air missiles.  HiPPAG is used on US Navy F/A-18 Hornet and Super Hornet aircraft together with US Marine Corps AV-8B Harrier aircraft and AH-1W Super Cobra helicopters.  This contract is for over 150 HiPPAGs and associated support activities, and will be delivered by late 2005.
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